
“While Gabriel and I graduated in different years at Wah Yan College Kowloon, I had the great pleasure 
of meeting him in Winnipeg more than forty years ago. In fact his wedding banquet was held at my 
wife’s restaurant in the seventies.  We were able to bond as proud WYK alumni. He was a wonderfully 
kind human being.  We worked together on many community projects.  He was an active member of the 
community who devoted a lot time to the Manitoba Academy of Chinese Studies while working for the 
department of Immigration and Man-power of the Federal Government.  I was saddened when I learned 
of his sudden passing.  May he rest in peace.” 
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